
 

 

 

 

Thank you for helping us support the Young Minds 

charity today. The children have certainly brightened 

up the school. We will let you know next week how 

much was raised, once we have finished counting up 

the money.  

It’s hard to believe that we 

are only two weeks away from half term. Children will fin-

ish for half term on Thursday 22nd October 2020 because 

Friday 23rd October 2020 is an INSET day here at Aba-

cus, this is a day where staff will be in school taking part 

in training on phonics, spelling, precision teaching and Kagan Structures.  

I am currently organising an online Parent Fo-

rum session. If you would like to join the Par-

ent Forum or would like to know more about 

how it runs please let me know (Mrs Blakeley). 

We would like to have one representative for 

every class across the school. The meetings 

will be online for the foreseeable future and will take place 

within the school day. 

Please can we ask that you think about the language used 

when on our school premises, with classroom doors and win-

dows being open to offer ventilation, we would appreciate 

your support with this matter.  

Next week we will be on WEEK 1 of 

our new menu 





Pink Class Teddy M 

Blue Class Luca V 

Red Class Jaden D 

Orange Class Myles C 

Yellow Class Lucas H 

Turquoise Class Lewis G 

Green Class Nikolay Z 

Lilac Class Ella J  

Black Class Aimee D 

White Class Harley B 

Gold Class Mollie A 

Purple Class Chloe W 

Silver Class Ruby A 

I am delighted to announce that Mrs 
Borley is expecting her third child in 
March 2021, I am sure you will join 
me in congratulating both Mr and 
Mrs Borley on their wonderful news.  

 



Due to the current Government restrictions 

secondary schools are not currently able to 

carry out tours in their schools. We have set 

up a page on our school website with information that they have sent to us, which 

included virtual tours. You can find this here-  https://

www.abacusprimaryschool.co.uk/year-6-transition  

We only get sent information from our local feeder schools. If you are looking at 
different schools, please let us know and we will see whether we can access some 
information from them. Applications are now open and close on October 30th 
2020, to apply please visit https://www.essex.gov.uk/apply-for-a-secondary-school-place 

 

 

Applications will open soon for Foundation 

places  

Essex county council have produced a short 

video to guide you through the application 

process, which you can view here:  

https://www.essex.gov.uk/apply-for-a-primary-school-place  

 

Silver Class 

1st: Cameron K 

2nd: Keira N 

3rd: Ellie-Mae P 

  

Purple Class 

1st: Miley M 

2nd: Leon M 

3rd: Tilly M 

Gold Class 

1st: Isabelle P 

2nd: Demi H 

3rd: Jake C 

White Class 

1st: Charlotte N 

2nd: Harley B 

3rd: Emma T 

Black Class 

1st: Erin 

2nd: Chloe 

3rd: Donovan 

Green Class 

1st: Nikolay 

2nd: Lena V 

3rd: Haroon A 

  

Lilac Class 

1st: Darcey S 

2nd: Henry J 

3rd: Leo F 

Well done to everyone.  The top child in each 

class will be entered into a draw to win a prize 

at the end of the term. 

  

https://www.essex.gov.uk/apply-for-a-secondary-school-place


A child displays a high temper-
ature at school but it quickly 
returns to normal when at 
home – should the child be 
tested? 

If a child has a high temperature, they may have covid-19.  They should 
be tested for covid-19 and they must self-isolate with their house-
hold.  This is true even if the temperature rapidly resolves. 
  
A high temperature at school is a high temperature, it does not have to 
be persistent and it does not matter if it has returned to normal on ar-
riving back home. 

A child has been given Calpol 
and their temperature has re-
duced – can they come to 
school? 

No.  If a child has a high temperature, they may have covid-19.  They 
should be tested for covid-19 and they must self-isolate with their 
household and not be sent to school.  This is true even if the tempera-
ture has resolved after taking Calpol. 
  

Parent reports that the child’s 
symptoms have gone once at 
home – should they come back 
to school? 

No. If the school was confident that the child was displaying a continu-
ous cough, high temperature or loss/change in sense of taste or smell 
then they should be sent home to self-isolate at home with their 
household and parents should seek a test. It does not matter that 
symptoms have dissipated after a short time. 
  

We continue to receive updates in response to signs and symptoms of Corona-

virus, please see our latest advice below:  



https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.beecroft.leeds.sch.uk%2Fe-safety.php&psig=AOvVaw0lIhziqBNtTH7CgxMoHFK2&ust=1601027312487000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCOjvltjBgewCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ

